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good morning ladies and gentlemen I'm                                           
glad that you are here on Tuesday it's                                          
asked the theologian I love that comment                                        
that just popped up my blood pressure                                           
drops I'm sure every morning at this                                            
particular time and someone else says my                                        
favorite show coming on I lost that but                                         
I saw the part about the favorite show                                          
I'm glad your blood pressure drops I                                            
have a way of making other people's                                             
blood pressure rise so it helps my blood                                        
pressure too cuz I get it out and then                                          
you know okay everything's fine I've                                            
said it today we take your biblical                                             
theological and worldview questions and                                         
are delighted to do so and we have a                                            
question from our friend Manny in San                                           
Antonio and we will begin with that                                             
question today has to do with second                                            
Peter chapter 3 verse 9 and the question                                        
is is this repentance to the Jews or the                                        
Gentiles during Daniels 70th week or to                                         
the Jews and the Gentiles or just the                                           
Jews 2nd Peter chapter 3 verse 9 is the                                         
passage of Scripture it's a familiar                                            
passage of Scripture as a matter of fact                                        
in our Vacation Bible School this last                                          
week it was taught and I happened to                                            
walk in the science classroom right as a                                        
young man was teaching that and he said                                         
here's the pastor he'll explain it and                                          
so this was the word the Lord is not                                            
slack concerning his promises as some                                           
men count slackness but is                                                      
long-suffering to us-ward not willing                                           
that any should perish but that all                                             
should come to repentance                                                       
I think one of the things that we have                                          
to first of all lay is a little bit of                                          
ground work here is that repentance and                                         
faith are not the same thing nor are                                            
they even the different sides of the                                            
same coin as it's often taught as a                                             
matter                                                                          
in fact if memory serves me correctly I                                         
believe that the Baptist faith and                                              
message which would gave an analysis of                                         
a number of weeks ago says that                                                 
repentance and faith are different sides                                        
of the same coin                                                                
now I don't know I was looking I have                                           
one of everything on my desk but I don't                                        
have a coin finding it cash around here                                         
is a very hard thing to do other than                                           
that I've got one of everything but if                                          
you ever happen to have a coin to score                                         
you have a coin nobody there's not a guy                                        



in the room that's got - any money here                                         
please somebody please click the donate                                         
button let's see what we can do here                                            
here they come ah we we found a coin                                            
there we go we have a coin thank you so                                         
if repentance and faith are different                                           
sides of the same coin then as as you                                           
know here this coin happens to be a                                             
quarter it's got Thomas Jefferson the                                           
slaveholder on it we're gonna have to do                                        
something all those of is that George                                           
Washington that's George Washington the                                         
slaveholder thank you for helping me out                                        
in my coinage so by the way all those of                                        
you who are tearing down George                                                 
Washington statues send in your quarters                                        
I'm obviously in need of sound so you                                           
got George Washington on one side and                                           
here we have something else on the other                                        
it's not the this is one of those                                               
special quarters and I'm going to have                                          
to look to see what it is with my $2.00                                         
dispensational publishing glasses here                                          
it is American American Memorial Park                                           
hmm I haven't seen this one I think is                                          
the American Memorial Park I'm not sure                                         
is that to 2019 coin whatever that is                                           
it's probably torn down by now that's                                           
what's what's on the back now why do I                                          
go through all that one is to bring your                                        
blood pressure down to is to say you                                            
can't have this side of the coin without                                        
having this side of the coin it's a coin                                        
so if you come into a passage                                                   
this and say that all should come to                                            
repentance that's this side of the coin                                         
the other side they would say is faith                                          
and doesn't really work that way that                                           
that then requires that repentance is                                           
part and parcel of faith therefore in                                           
order for a person to be saved let's                                            
take a passage of scripture like                                                
Ephesians chapter 2 8 and 9 it is by                                            
grace that we're saved through faith                                            
that requires repentance in fact if it's                                        
one side of the same coin I think for                                           
the most part you can you can you can do                                        
it interchangeably so for example if I                                          
go down to the store today and the                                              
cashier says well that'll be 25 cents                                           
and I say well do you want the heads or                                         
the tails and she would look at me like                                         
you're a loon put your mask on and give                                         
me a quarter that's what you'd say or he                                        
and because I can't just pay just the                                           
heads or just the tails                                                         
therefore if faith and repentance are                                           
the same so our different sides of the                                          
same coin I can use them interchangeably                                        
so by grace we are saved through                                                
repentance not of ourselves lest any man                                        
should boast this is where Calvinists                                           



have to have this deal in which that                                            
nothing nothing is of God it's all of                                           
excuse me nothing is a man it's all                                             
election god chooses it because they                                            
flip that coin and repentance not of                                            
yourselves                                                                      
oh then God repents for you therefore                                           
you're one of the elect you didn't                                              
choose you didn't do anything about it                                          
that and and they they go down that                                             
rabbit hole now I think faith and                                               
repentance are two totally different                                            
things one is placing your trust in in                                          
this context in the completed work of                                           
Jesus Christ                                                                    
another is                                                                      
to turn from your sins and I know the                                           
etymology of the word Metanoia is to                                            
change your mind but the usage of the                                           
word in the New Testament is to stop                                            
doing your sins so here we come back                                            
why is he long-suffering that all should                                        
come to the point of stopping their sins                                        
no longer doing their sins now that when                                        
you look at that we would have to say if                                        
you rightly divide if you're new to                                             
rightly dividing the word this is not                                           
gonna make much sense to you but if you                                         
rightly divide we would have to say                                             
because this is a case in which God                                             
wants all to come to repentance                                                 
then this must be outside of our                                                
dispensation our dispensation was                                               
revealed with the Apostle Paul and ends                                         
with the rapture therefore this first                                           
Peter - excuse me second Peter passage                                          
must be applying either to those prior                                          
to this revelation or during this                                               
overlap period that we've talked about                                          
or it is after now in the way that manny                                        
has worded his question he is taking it                                         
as after that means he's a right divider                                        
just by the fact of the way he worded                                           
the question I can tell this he said is                                         
this repentance to Jews and Gentiles                                            
during Daniels 70th week or is it to                                            
Jews only so he's saying it can't be                                            
during this time that we're in that's                                           
got to be talking about another time he                                         
has assumed it's Daniels 70th week that                                         
is in the future now the other thing I                                          
would say is it could actually be both                                          
the future and the past that during the                                         
time at which Peter was writing still                                           
carrying out the ministry of the                                                
circumcision confirming the promises of                                         
the fathers father doing that on                                                
Christ's behalf and it still could be                                           
then but certainly not now and since the                                        
past is past the only thing that we can                                         
go go to is someday the future so let's                                         
go with what Manny has said                                                     



in Daniels 70th week good application of                                        
second Peter put it into Daniels 70th                                           
week in Daniels 70th week the Lord wants                                        
all to come to repentance he's not slack                                        
concerning his promises here Peter is                                           
explaining why the judgment has not yet                                         
come and the judgment has not yet come                                          
because the Lord is not slack concerning                                        
his promises as some men count slackness                                        
but is long-suffering to us-ward now I                                          
would assume that you could in a sense                                          
put us word that that is to to to us as                                         
the direct object as the indirect object                                        
and so not long-suffering he is                                                 
long-suffering to us-ward who is the us                                         
word that's I think I don't know how you                                        
would get out of this that is the Jews                                          
he's been long-suffering to the Jews he                                         
has not provided the judgment or sent                                           
the judgment that was expected rather he                                        
has allowed a time in which all should                                          
come to repentance now I think in the                                           
closest analysis of this this all really                                        
is probably going to be us but that is                                          
the Jews but I don't think there's any                                          
harm in fact there I think end up would                                         
being the truth to say that the reason                                          
that God is delaying judgment even in                                           
the time of the tribulation remember at                                         
the fifth seal the martyrs say how long                                         
until you avenge our blood and the                                              
answer is wait not yet wait for a little                                        
season longer and let's go to Revelation                                        
chapter 5 I believe that's about verse                                          
10 and it is not that particular verse                                          
let's try chapter 6 verse 10 and see if                                         
we get there yes how long holy and true                                         
dust thou not judge and avenge our blood                                        
white robes were given unto them that                                           
they should rest for a little season                                            
we're gonna be patient a little longer                                          
until their fellow-servants and also and                                        
their brethren that should be killed as                                         
they were should be fulfilled now this                                          
is talking about the death of some not                                          
the repentance of some and so he                                                
nonetheless there is this delay to say                                          
we're going to let this go as far as we                                         
can let it go even though some people                                           
are going to die we're going to continue                                        
this and what in the end is going to                                            
happen is that it's going to give men an                                        
opportunity now when we read on in                                              
revelation chapter six again when we get                                        
into Daniels 70th week in the book of                                           
Revelation what do we see well we see                                           
that there is a chance for all men to                                           
repent and yet at the end of chapter                                            
nine I believe it is they repent not if                                         
we go to let's just make sure we've got                                         
that passage of Scripture right go to                                           
chapter 10 and back up a verse or two                                           



yeah there we go and the rest of the men                                        
which were not killed by these plagues                                          
repented not of their works neither                                             
repented they of their murders their                                            
sorceries their fornication their thefts                                        
they kept on doing the same things so I                                         
think what you've got to get back to the                                        
question here in second Peter chapter                                           
three verse nine this word here about                                           
all should come to repentance though I                                          
think you could make a good argument                                            
that the grammar says it is all of us                                           
and that is completely by context I                                             
should say the context not the grammar                                          
but the context says that all is us and                                         
the us is the Jews so he's not                                                  
long-suffering that all the Jews should                                         
come to repentance I think you could                                            
build a pretty good case there I don't                                          
think there's a problem to say he is                                            
even too                                                                        
so that all men everywhere might come to                                        
repentance which I think we can find                                            
other passage of scriptures obviously to                                        
support that now let's let's narrow this                                        
down to the Jews however because I think                                        
it becomes pertinent when you think of                                          
the Jews remember that Paul says in is                                          
it Romans chapter 10 or 11 he says                                              
chapter 11 verse 26 Romans 11 verse 26                                          
feckless certain verse 25 for I would                                           
not brethren that you should be ignorant                                        
of this mystery lest you should be wise                                         
in your own conceits that blindness in                                          
part has happened to Israel this mystery                                        
is not the Pauline mystery by the way                                           
it's the mystery about what's happening                                         
to Israel right now that blindness in                                           
part that part is really kind of a                                              
temporary blindness with a border                                               
blindness in part has happened to Israel                                        
until the fullness of the Gentiles come                                         
in and so all Israel will be saved now                                          
that is pretty clear all Israel will be                                         
saved all Israel I believe that in the                                          
context is talking about all Israel in                                          
that time now if you put that together                                          
let's say okay all of Israel in the end                                         
is going to be saved that's not all Jews                                        
who ever lived there's plenty of                                                
arguments against that in in the                                                
scripture but all of Israel during                                              
Daniels 70th week especially you come                                           
perhaps to the point of the midpoint and                                        
beyond all of Israel is going to remain                                         
they are going to be saved so bring that                                        
to this second Peter passage but that                                           
all should come to repentance all of                                            
Israel should come and indeed will come                                         
in fact let's look at the Greek here                                            
just a moment and this middle you screen                                        
I'll bring this up to size just a little                                        



bit                                                                             
the lordy does not delay the promise as                                         
some delay or some esteemed the delay                                           
but long-suffering toward us why because                                        
he's not willing for any to perish but                                          
all repentance to come and then we get                                          
into verse 10 now this is what I                                                
expected and that is that there is not a                                        
subjunctive here if there was a                                                 
subjunctive repentance here is in the                                           
indicative if it was in the subjunctive                                         
it would be green and I don't see one                                           
right here in the context but I would                                           
have it in green letters in my color                                            
coding so so he's not saying so that                                            
there would be the possibility that all                                         
would come to repentance but he's                                               
literally saying so that all would come                                         
to repentance and let's see what young                                          
Young's literal does that and let's see                                         
the Lord is not slow regarding his                                              
promises as some count slowness but is                                          
long-suffering toward us not counselling                                        
any to be lost but all to pass on to                                            
Reformation use that a little bit                                               
differently and I think in the in the                                           
sense that they have done this this                                             
probably really does give some insight                                          
into the passage it's basically what                                            
I've been saying that all of Israel                                             
would pass on to Reformation not the                                            
Protestant Reformation we don't want                                            
them to do that but that all would pass                                         
on to the time in which he has reformed                                         
all things                                                                      
excellent question man II hope I didn't                                         
raise anybody's blood pressure on that                                          
or right cause confusion through that                                           
but we are appreciative of you our                                              
question okay got a number of questions                                         
here let's start                                                                
with Pastor Rick out in California in                                           
your opinion was Abraham Lincoln one of                                         
the top presidents of all time how old                                          
do you think I am I didn't know the man                                         
my I was born under Lyndon Johnson but                                          
let's see I've read some quotes recently                                        
where it seems Lincoln wasn't really for                                        
clearly I haven't read those quotes I                                           
think that let's let me start at the end                                        
of that comment taking Abraham Lincoln                                          
and finding some early quotes in which                                          
he's not for emancipation it is so hard                                         
for us to put ourselves in a context                                            
that is so dismissed or so far from us                                          
that we just really don't know the                                              
context so often what we're doing is                                            
taking a statement out of context let's                                         
give the benefit of the doubt I have no                                         
idea I assume that these statements are                                         
true so somewhere you can find a                                                
statement where Lincoln was not for                                             



emancipation                                                                    
now why was he not for emancipation why                                         
was the Emancipator not for emancipation                                        
probably I would assume because                                                 
circumstances of the Emancipation as it                                         
was presented at that time would have                                           
caused more harm to the slave to the                                            
Union than that then then keeping the                                           
status quo and so he said I'm not for                                           
this emancipation I think that in the                                           
end                                                                             
Lincoln certainly was for emancipation                                          
I've been reading Thomas Jefferson's                                            
autobiography it's been rather                                                  
interesting and Jefferson was talking                                           
about the original Declaration of                                               
Independence and they wanted a No                                               
in there about the Union the this new                                           
Union being anti-slavery and yet they                                           
couldn't get it in there and they                                               
couldn't get it in there he said one                                            
because none of the southern colonies                                           
would go for it but he also said none of                                        
the northern colonies would go for it                                           
there were a few of the middle colonies                                         
that wanted it they couldn't get the                                            
northern vote why they couldn't get the                                         
northern vote because the northerners                                           
were the slave traders they were in                                             
Lincoln excuse me Thomas Jefferson                                              
literally says something about I don't                                          
have this in front of me but says that                                          
we couldn't get the northern vote                                               
because they made too much money off the                                        
slave trade and so nobody really wanted                                         
to change it at that point now I say all                                        
that to say you can't even go into                                              
American history and say the North was                                          
anti-slavery the South was pro-slavery                                          
it's not a true statement you have to go                                        
to every circumstance every time every                                          
place every sentence you have to look                                           
into that to see what the context is so                                         
I think one of the problems of pulling                                          
quotes of individuals is that very                                              
seldom do we pull any of the context of                                         
that now in the end it is a little bit                                          
like let's call it the canceled culture                                         
which you know sweetly has come back to                                         
bite a few people but the canceled                                              
culture says do you know what he said in                                        
the 90s and because he said that in the                                         
90s he cannot do anything today he's a                                          
filthy                                                                          
individual that should be written off                                           
from society because of what he said                                            
back then well you and I are much more                                          
gracious than that and so even if let's                                         
just assume I think it's a bad                                                  
assumption but let's make the assumption                                        
that Lincoln was racist he he won me he                                         
would own slaves if he could have he                                            



would have beat them and                                                        
probably you know had a master bedroom                                          
all the bad things we can think of him                                          
in the end we have to say what did he                                           
accomplish what he accomplished was the                                         
emancipation of the slaves and the                                              
keeping together of the Union that is                                           
quite the accomplishment such an                                                
accomplishment that I think probably we                                         
have to ignore the flaws of the man one                                         
of the top presidents of all time I                                             
think so by means of his accomplishment                                         
he was one of the top presidents of all                                         
time and that's really all we can judge                                         
a a man on you know I'm trying to                                               
remember the last perfect president we                                          
had was a Jimmy Carter excuse me must                                           
have had some smoke coming from the weed                                        
of driftin down from Colorado when I                                            
said that although let me say a word to                                         
the religious right yeah let me change                                          
that let me say the world word to the                                           
evangelicals the evangelicals would much                                        
rather have a Jimmy Carter than they                                            
would at Donald Trump because Jimmy                                             
Carter teaches Sunday School Jimmy                                              
Carter hated Jews and he created the                                            
prop the modern problem in the Middle                                           
East he brought so much death and                                               
destruction on to our country he loves                                          
Jesus he taught Sunday school he was a                                          
Baptist it's satanic policies and he was                                        
utterly inept as a president but he you                                         
know we had a had a long marriage has a                                         
long marriage and so some of the                                                
evangelicals their thinking is just so                                          
shallow that you know they're against I                                         
think in the end in politics you a                                              
little bit got up it's it's kind of like                                        
you know sausage you don't want you                                             
wouldn't you don't want to know how it's                                        
made all you want to know is does it                                            
taste good in the end and with Abraham                                          
Lincoln                                                                         
I'm gonna go with that he emancipated                                           
the slaves he kept the Union together I                                         
don't know if anyone else could have                                            
done it                                                                         
maybe circumstantially so but I don't                                           
know if anyone at what at what a                                                
different history we would have had had                                         
that man not been there so excellent I                                          
appreciate that let's go to Cambodia and                                        
dr. Tom could you please explain the                                            
identity of the pronouns in first John                                          
chapter 3 verse 9 you know what I have                                          
noticed lately is that everybody has a                                          
question about 1st 2nd 3rd John Jude 1st                                        
and 2nd Peter those often called general                                        
epistles and they're the ones that I                                            
don't know very well what would you                                             
people please ask questions about the                                           



books that I know well here's here's the                                        
issue on John's epistles for a second                                           
and third John 1st and 2nd Peter as we                                          
bitch and you know Jude those those post                                        
Hebrews books after the book of Hebrews                                         
just chronolock                                                                 
I don't know chronologically that's not                                         
the right word as they follow them into                                         
in the in the table of contents after                                           
Hebrews and beyond the problem with them                                        
is that I'm a former evangelical and as                                         
a former evangelical we just put all the                                        
New Testament in together and we stirred                                        
it up and mixed it and had evangelical                                          
soup and in the end I have learned you                                          
can't do that you you mess up so many                                           
times the book of James I should have                                           
mentioned in there                                                              
so now my problem is that I know we have                                        
to teach to treat those books                                                   
differently I know that you for the most                                        
part cannot pick up a commentary and                                            
read it because it doesn't treat them                                           
differently my problem is I just haven't                                        
done it yet but let's take some of these                                        
knowing we have to treat them                                                   
differently with the assumption that we                                         
need to treat them as messages to the                                           
Jewish nation now with that assumption                                          
and we will go ahead and question this                                          
but let's look at that familiar passage                                         
first John chapter 3 verse 9 which says                                         
whosoever is born of God does not commit                                        
sin for his seed remaineth in him and he                                        
cannot sin because he is born of God now                                        
when we look and consider that whosoever                                        
this has to be anyone and I see you pass                                        
all you could translate it all here I                                           
notice Young's literal says everyone                                            
pause I do want you to note that this is                                        
in the singular and everyone is kind of                                         
in the singular to aurora's this Newbery                                        
interlinear has it anyone literally                                             
everyone I I think anyone is better I'm                                         
not sure why they put that parenthetical                                        
it's it's it's the one the one that has                                         
been begotten of God now let's stop                                             
right there and and ask some questions                                          
the one begotten of God could that be                                           
his only begotten Son could it be that                                          
this passage is not about whosoever will                                        
but whosoever is born of God or as the                                          
word here is begotten of God whosoever                                          
is begotten of God well if I tie that to                                        
John 3:16 his only begotten son that                                            
would narrow it down to one person and                                          
that would be Jesus Christ so I need to                                         
take this passage and I at least need to                                        
say I at least need to deal with that                                           
could this be about Jesus Christ if this                                        
is about Jesus Christ then I would went                                         
to                                                                              



to only apply it to Jesus Christ now I                                          
may be able to to look at that and say                                          
wait a minute though you do have                                                
passages like to as many as received him                                        
to them gave he the the right to become                                         
the children of God are the children of                                         
God begotten of God can i broug Dhin                                            
this out so I've got to basically deal                                          
with who is that but let's let's look at                                        
it assuming this is Jesus whosoever is                                          
begotten of God                                                                 
okay that's Jesus does not commit sin oh                                        
that's true for his see now let's look                                          
at this in the Greek because the seed                                           
his in him abides yea his seed whose                                            
seed is it the one born or is it God                                            
God's seed remaineth in the one born the                                        
one born seed remaineth in God that                                             
makes no sense at all the the one born                                          
his seed remains in the one born that's                                         
kind of a circular doesn't make much                                            
sense it looks like you've got to go                                            
with the seed of God is in the one who                                          
is born of God and he cannot sin because                                        
he is born of God that would argue for                                          
the sinlessness of Jesus Christ                                                 
now does that carry out in the in the                                           
overall context I don't know let's look                                         
at verse 10 in this that is this fact                                           
that we've got a sinless son of God the                                         
children of God are manifest and the                                            
children of the devil whosoever doeth                                           
not righteousness is not of God neither                                         
he that loveth not his brother I think                                          
that you could make this fit with that                                          
interpretation I've got a verse 10 as it                                        
comes and here it speaks of the the                                             
children of God notice                                                          
not the begotten of God but the children                                        
of God this this is the problem when you                                        
start studying the Bible it leads you to                                        
lots of other things to study and as you                                        
begin to study all these lots of other                                          
things then you begin to say oh it's not                                        
so simple as trying to figure this out                                          
because now what you really need to                                             
study is the word begotten and the word                                         
children can I lay a case and convince                                          
the ladies and gentlemen of the jury                                            
that begotten is a word that belongs to                                         
Jesus and children is a word that                                               
belongs to those who come in to God                                             
through Jesus or because of the context                                         
probably who become children of God in                                          
the in the Israel census and children of                                        
Abraham can I separate those out with                                           
the world I haven't done the study so                                           
I'm not sure if you can but I certainly                                         
would pursue that Avenue so I think this                                        
makes sense when you say whosoever is                                           
born of God that's Jesus doesn't commit                                         
sin so let's just paraphrase that Jesus                                         



doesn't commit sin because God's seed is                                        
in him and he cannot sin because he is                                          
born that is again begotten of God Jesus                                        
is the begotten of God Jesus cannot sin                                         
because God's seed is in him now is that                                        
true of dr. Tom or Randi or you know                                            
cliff or pastor drew I don't think it's                                         
true of us that we have the seed of God                                         
within us and we cannot sin mmm                                                 
because we do sin don't we                                                      
so I would I would take it speaking of                                          
the pronouns the only sense I can make                                          
of it is that God's seed remaineth in                                           
the one begotten of God and the one                                             
begotten of God cannot sin because the                                          
one begotten of God is begotten of God                                          
that is to say that God so loved the                                            
world that he sent forth his only                                               
begotten Son so that whosoever believeth                                        
in him should not perish but have                                               
everlasting life I don't think this is                                          
talking about those who believe in him                                          
he came to his own his own received him                                         
not but as many as did receive him to                                           
them be they gave me the right to become                                        
the children of God but not the begotten                                        
of God they they had the right to become                                        
the children of God so that means we                                            
don't have the seed of God within us the                                        
DNA of God within us we've got the DNA                                          
of man within us now that that that                                             
needs to be let me just give a little                                           
disclaimer here to say that needs to be                                         
pursued and carried out and I was                                               
looking very quickly at bollinger and he                                        
does not give a remark on that                                                  
particular comment that helps I hope                                            
duck Tom that helps thank you very much                                         
Mike up in Indiana has to say by the way                                        
Mike are you able to cut here yeah he                                           
cuts cuts here have they have they                                              
opened up have they allowed you to earn                                         
a living yet are you are you passing :                                          
up there that's what I want to know                                             
since is the question since Israel will                                         
not inherit the kingdom on                                                      
excuse me since Israel will inherit the                                         
kingdom on earth why did Jesus tell the                                         
Jews to lay up their treasures in heaven                                        
matthew chapter 6 verses 19 through 20                                          
lay not up for yourselves treasures upon                                        
earth where moth and rust doth corrupt                                          
and where thieves break through and                                             
steal but lay up for yourself treasures                                         
in heaven where moth nor rust doth                                              
corrupt I think it's because in Matthew                                         
the book of Matthew always calls it the                                         
kingdom of heaven rather than the                                               
kingdom of                                                                      
god it's it's a kingdom that is                                                 
established in heaven and is delivered                                          
from heaven now even though it is an an                                         



earthly on earth physical kingdom that                                          
is given to them the source of it and                                           
even the makeup of it comes from heaven                                         
now if you lay up let's take the Jew                                            
they're going to inherit the earth                                              
it's what the Matthew chapter 5 says                                            
blessed are the meek for they shall                                             
inherit the earth                                                               
however if you lay your treasure up on                                          
this earth that you are going to inherit                                        
speaking for the Jew only if they lay                                           
their treasure up on earth that does two                                        
things one is we remember that in the                                           
judgment that comes before the kingdom                                          
is established and we can get this from                                         
Old Testament the earth is going to be                                          
destroyed not eradicated but destroyed                                          
and remodeled that means everything that                                        
you put your hard-earned you know work                                          
into and blood sweat and tears it's                                             
gonna be destroyed in that coming                                               
judgment prior to the time so it doesn't                                        
do any good to lay it up here say hey                                           
I'm going to store it inside of this                                            
mountain okay the mountains are going to                                        
come up I'm gonna put it on this island                                         
over here and have a treasure on this I                                         
okay the islands are gonna going to                                             
disappear the mountains be brought low                                          
the islands will disappear all of the                                           
things that you could do in order to                                            
have something of the earth to save for                                         
the future it's going to be so changed                                          
destroyed remodeled that it is not going                                        
to become it you you you can't save it                                          
through that judgment so you better save                                        
it up into heaven now the second thing                                          
is I think what that says is hey even                                           
the Jew who is going to inherit a                                               
physical earthly natural blessing is                                            
going to inherit that based upon living                                         
in the spiritual living in accord with                                          
the spiritual and                                                               
so their treasure needs to go to the                                            
spiritual if your focus is upon the                                             
natural world then your focus is upon                                           
the flesh and how does the kingdom come                                         
not by might nor by power but by my                                             
spirit says the Lord if I can change                                            
that just a little bit not naturally but                                        
spiritually is the kingdom delivered is                                         
the kingdom established and delivered                                           
and therefore it would behoove the Jew                                          
who is going to inherit the kingdom to                                          
lay it up lay their treasures up                                                
spiritually in addition to that why do                                          
you need why do you need spiritual                                              
capital rather than earthly capital                                             
because flesh and blood cannot inherit                                          
the kingdom of God and so you need to be                                        
changed in a moment in the twinkling of                                         
an eye so that then you can inherit the                                         



kingdom of God and the treasures you lay                                        
upon this earth are flesh and blood                                             
appreciate that got a bunch of questions                                        
here today I'm glad to see that Jerry                                           
and Georgia pastor / masked bandit /                                            
median after that amazing close to                                              
yesterday's broadcast are you                                                   
considering a new sit down online comedy                                        
to bring in some extra quarters that's                                          
what I need because I don't have any                                            
quarters you know I am in the market by                                         
the way if any of you are able to help                                          
me I am in the market for the most                                              
offensive bandanas I can find the most                                          
hideous bandanas I can find if you come                                         
up with any hideous offensive bandanas                                          
I'd like them because I want to scare                                           
the locals it's just you know just for                                          
for fun because today at 4 o'clock Taos                                         
Council vote on mandatory masks policy                                          
look at this where is it here here we go                                        
the proposed resolution of the council                                          
will vote                                                                       
that little Bowden says all persons aged                                        
5 and older shall be required to wear                                           
face coverings win in a public place                                            
including stores excuse me I can't                                              
breathe this high altitude of here you                                          
cover your mouth up with a with a thing                                         
you're supposed to blow your nose on and                                        
you can't breathe but here you go again                                         
stores restaurants offices all                                                  
for-profit and nonprofit organizations                                          
churches medical facilities streets you                                         
can't walk down the street without                                              
coming your head in a ridiculous bandana                                        
streets parks schools public and private                                        
gatherings there's a praise they didn't                                         
mention the bathroom call the Town Hall                                         
tell them I need to add that in there I                                         
don't know maybe the bathroom would be a                                        
good place wear masks but yeah it's all                                         
ridiculous yeah maybe I could maybe I                                           
could do a little comedy show to Erna                                           
Erna quarters would you all pay a                                               
quarter for you know entrance into the                                          
theological comedian there we go                                                
I'm done - LM with theological insomniac                                        
lately I'm gonna get back to that but                                           
thanks Tony has I think a legitimate                                            
question let's see here in Baptists in                                          
most Baptists contacts we define                                                
preaching and teaching differently based                                        
upon style how can you move a church to                                         
understand that they really need                                                
exposition so you are you're exactly                                            
right                                                                           
the the Baptist and maybe this is true                                          
outside the Baptist I don't know but the                                        
Baptist do differ preaching and teaching                                        
preaching is you know when you spin a                                           
little bit when you yell a little bit                                           



you pound on the pulpit that was good                                           
old fashioned Baptist preaching teaching                                        
on the other hand and you probably all                                          
have heard this well he's more of a                                             
teacher than a                                                                  
he's a really good preacher not much of                                         
a teacher but he is a preacher and we've                                        
separated these two things out                                                  
I think biblically though there are the                                         
two words I think biblically we've made                                         
a separation that is not actually there                                         
that it is a different word for talking                                         
about the same thing of communicating a                                         
truth but the there's there's something                                         
in a Baptist that loves to get yelled at                                        
and have their toes stomped on by a                                             
preacher just every now and then and so                                         
what do you do when the congregation                                            
kind of likes that preaching now in more                                        
modern churches I would suppose that                                            
preaching has become kind of tell a                                             
story give a little scripture tell a                                            
story have a lot of application to it                                           
and teaching is verse by verse you know                                         
talking about the difference between                                            
begotten and a child and you know the                                           
things of looking down through and and                                          
exposing if you will the scripture and                                          
laying it out before them I think that                                          
what people need however you proclaim it                                        
what people need and Tony and Nebraska                                          
obviously agrees with me on this what                                           
people need is a knowledge of the Word                                          
of God we simply don't know the Word of                                         
God now how can you move a church to                                            
understand what they need I may have a                                          
part of that question because I noticed                                         
that ends in a comma there but I think I                                        
picked up the whole thing how do you get                                        
them to change what they need it's not                                          
an easy thing you would think if if you                                         
haven't been around the block you would                                         
think people are hungry for the word of                                         
God I asked them they're hungry for the                                         
Word of God                                                                     
you give them a little nugget of the                                            
Word of God this mmm mmm ah                                                     
this tastes wonderful this is great hey                                         
give us more Word of God give us more                                           
preaching oh I mean when I talked to the                                        
a search committee and they said we want                                        
someone who'll teach us the Word of God                                         
we want to know the Word of God we're                                           
hungry for the word there we're hungry                                          
for the word and then you start teaching                                        
the word regardless of how exciting and                                         
titillating you are as a speaker there's                                        
there's only so much excitement and                                             
breaking down a Greek word right and                                            
sharing the context and the Israeli                                             
history and the need to rightly divide                                          
that's brain work and we have a country                                         



that's not all that interested in brain                                         
work so what happens if you begin to                                            
teach the content of the scripture                                              
though some people are going to tell you                                        
you're gonna bring them in brother I                                            
mean people are hungry for this some                                            
people will tell you that but the truth                                         
is you will bring your church down to a                                         
manageable size                                                                 
that I don't know of a large church this                                        
is me personally speaking there may be                                          
one I don't know of a large church in                                           
America that is built on teaching I                                             
suppose MacArthur's church is the                                               
closest thing and obviously I disagree                                          
with his theology there I I don't know                                          
if I've ever listened to an entire john                                         
macarthur sermon maybe I have but if I                                          
have it's been 20 years ago but I                                               
perceive him as being a Bible teacher                                           
again he has some very different                                                
assumptions than I have and so we                                               
wouldn't teach the same thing but I                                             
perceive him as being a Bible teacher                                           
that's probably the largest teaching                                            
Church in the country but there's and                                           
there's not many that are similar to it                                         
even so the truth is when you start                                             
teaching the Word of God don't get kind                                         
of a self-righteousness on this but when                                        
you start teaching the Word of God some                                         
people are going to leave your church if                                        
you're in an area of enough population                                          
a larger city then you might find                                               
eventually enough people that do want                                           
teaching that they'll they'll replace                                           
them and they'll come and keep keep the                                         
the the pews filled up maybe if you live                                        
in a smaller area probably your church                                          
is declining anyway that's that's                                               
probably true in a large area as well                                           
Church is declining anyway so if your                                           
church is going to decline anyway                                               
whether you give titillating preaching                                          
or you give verse-by-verse Bible                                                
exposition that helps people to know the                                        
Word of God                                                                     
it's gonna decline anyway you're gonna                                          
stand before God well I would just go                                           
with the Bible teaching and let the                                             
chips fall where they are now I wouldn't                                        
I would also do that gently I would try                                         
not to have a a nasty spirit about it I                                         
never have a nasty spirit sometimes I                                           
yell and kick the fencepost but I never                                         
have a nasty spirit I hey I would I                                             
would try I'm not always very good at I                                         
would try to be gentle to understand the                                        
place that they are in to provide for                                           
them a little bit of personality I think                                        
that's the best that the best thing                                             
whether you're preaching or teaching put                                        



your personality into it                                                        
and let it be you and then let them know                                        
you and if if if Tony comes through then                                        
people who like Tony will will stick                                            
around and enjoy it those who are just                                          
you know delighted with preaching that                                          
doesn't really have any content to it                                           
try to in your teaching show them the                                           
lack that preaching is brought to our                                           
American society today the fact that                                            
nobody can pass a basic Bible Quiz try                                          
to show them that here's the problem                                            
they                                                                            
they will come in they'll hear one                                              
lesson and think oh this is great man                                           
this guy he knows his stuff this is                                             
wonderful                                                                       
they'll come back the next time and say                                         
oh man I got to think too much they'll                                          
come back to third time and they'll say                                         
I didn't understand that at all                                                 
well he he needs to he needs to talk                                            
where the people are I mean I didn't and                                        
then they're off to to attend a                                                 
preaching church one Sunday out of six                                          
weeks I don't I I don't have much good                                          
news for you on that sorry about that                                           
here we go with Edith in West Plains                                            
Missouri good to see you I think that's                                         
a new name in town for us thank you                                             
how should we interpret Romans chapter                                          
10 verse 17 without being Calvinistic we                                        
should definitely interpret it without                                          
being Calvinistic but what a beautiful                                          
Scripture                                                                       
so faith cometh by hearing and hearing                                          
by the Word of God I think we should                                            
interpret that in its most literal                                              
manner                                                                          
the problem with Calvinism is it has to                                         
spiritualize so many of these verses and                                        
the problem with modern Christianity                                            
especially more conservative                                                    
Christianity is we've heard them                                                
spiritualize it so much in a Calvinist                                          
sense that we think that's actually what                                        
it says but when we go to what it says                                          
faith remember this is the thing that we                                        
need by grace through faith so how are                                          
we going to how is a person going to                                            
come to faith it cometh by hearing now                                          
let's pull up that Greek word and                                               
we're going to action I'm gonna pull the                                        
Strongs if you have a strong second                                             
accordance I'll show you how I like to                                          
use Strong's a Kawai is the word a co a                                         
now this is a noun and it's from word                                           
number Strong's werden 191 so let's back                                        
down to the root here it it says a root                                         
when it says a root I love that now here                                        
is the word and it's a cool                                                     
ikuo to hear now we get of course the                                           



modern English word acoustics acoustics                                         
from ikuo you even have the O you in                                            
there acoustics so if you take that now                                         
look at it                                                                      
faith cometh by acoustics faith cometh                                          
by sound waves                                                                  
well obviously sound waves don't                                                
necessarily bring faith what are those                                          
sound waves bringing it with them and                                           
sound waves by the Word of God so it is                                         
the Word of God                                                                 
sounded forth which brings faith now                                            
take that as your assumption I think                                            
that Romans chapter 10 verse 17 says the                                        
Word of God when it is heard it brings                                          
faith went from the back I just flipped                                         
that sentence around the Word of God                                            
when it is heard brings faith go into                                           
some of the other passage of scriptures                                         
and you'll see things like the Word of                                          
God does not come back void that is the                                         
word of God accomplishes what it sets                                           
out to do this is one of the things I                                           
like about the Gideons the Gideons                                              
aren't perfect but one of the things I                                          
like about gideon's is they for the most                                        
part have stuck with their original                                             
desire to distribute Bibles                                                     
and you've all been in a hotel room and                                         
you opened up the drawer and there was a                                        
Bible place by the Gideons and they took                                        
the they were laymen who took the                                               
understanding that if somebody reads the                                        
Word of God it will do its work now in a                                        
hotel room they might just open up and                                          
read Ezekiel and you know and the sticks                                        
whereupon thou write us shall be in                                             
thine hand before their eyes and they                                           
say unto them thus saith the Lord and                                           
they start reading then they say you                                            
know it's kind of interesting I have no                                         
clue what that means but that is kind of                                        
interesting and begin eum's could give                                          
you ten thousand testimonies about how                                          
somebody took that opened it up started                                         
reading it found it interesting went                                            
back and read it from the beginning                                             
and the Word of God without a church                                            
without a pastor without a witness the                                          
Word of God did its work this is what                                           
this says faith cometh by hearing and                                           
hearing by the Word of God and some very                                        
interesting verses that go on after that                                        
that we can talk about another time so I                                        
think in I think honestly that that                                             
decimates the Calvinist interpretation                                          
because the Calvinist interpretation is                                         
that a dead person a person dead in                                             
their sins cannot hear they cannot hear                                         
the Word of God that the Spirit has to                                          
come in and interpret for them and yet                                          
that is noticeably missing from this                                            



particular passage of Scripture faith                                           
cometh by acoustics that is somebody has                                        
sounded forth the Word of God now I                                             
think here we can look at it and the                                            
following verses certainly tell us this                                         
that it is hearing by reading it is                                             
hearing by sound waves going into my ear                                        
and up in a witness proclaiming all of                                          
that but that goes back to the verse we                                         
looked at yesterday Romans chapter 1                                            
verse 16 I am not ashamed of the gospel                                         
for it is the power of God unto                                                 
salvation                                                                       
what I said is when you have the                                                
proclamation of the gospel you have                                             
everything that is needed for a person                                          
to come to faith in Christ and you don't                                        
have to have a mysterious occurrence                                            
take place deep on the inside you don't                                         
have to have an election that took place                                        
before the foundation of the world you                                          
have to have the gospel sounded forth                                           
how can they hear you know it goes on                                           
yeah they're actually a few verses                                              
previous verse 15 how shall they preach                                         
except they be sent and you know how how                                        
shall they hear without a preacher how                                          
shall they preach except it be sent it                                          
it's very clearly the issue of Romans 10                                        
verse 17 says there must be a                                                   
proclamation a witness of the gospel                                            
now the Calvinist says maybe you need a                                         
witness of the gospel but you've got to                                         
have so much more faith cometh by                                               
election is what the Calvinist says                                             
faith cometh by the Holy Spirit's                                               
regeneration in a lost person's heart                                           
faith cometh because a person has                                               
already been born again and they didn't                                         
know it and then it came forth they say                                         
everything but faith cometh by hearing                                          
and Edith I appreciate you from Missouri                                        
joining us today on our program and hope                                        
you'll ask many many more questions as                                          
we go along and let's see here make sure                                        
I didn't miss any questions I think that                                        
I got all of you let me see here just                                           
double chicken yeah I think I got them                                          
but I should tell you about this week's                                         
special I should tell you a couple of                                           
things about this week's special first                                          
of all let me take a look and let's                                             
see here first of all okay right now it                                         
still shows the naked communist and                                             
that's this book right here got some to                                         
send to you it is still on sale twenty                                          
five percent off regular twenty I can't                                         
see                                                                             
$29.99 I think it is but anyway it's on                                         
sale for about believe it is $20 and 21                                         
cents is what is on sale for and I have                                         
instructed the webmaster to keep the                                            



price on sale for the week in case you                                          
haven't got them because I got 12 more                                          
of them let's get rid of these 12 there                                         
are 12 people out there who need to read                                        
The Naked communists and they can get it                                        
on sale and the new special even though                                         
that banner is gonna go away here in                                            
just a little bit probably even today                                           
I'm gonna show the new special if you go                                        
to the naked communist you can still get                                        
it this is this week's special it is a                                          
historical and geographical study guide                                         
of israel by arnold fruchtenbaum and his                                        
team and that's a mouthful isn't it                                             
really if you're ever going to Israel                                           
which you could sign up to do this                                              
December you ought to have one of these                                         
but if even if you're not going if                                              
you're just a student of the word and                                           
you come across a place in the Bible                                            
that you didn't want to or if you didn't                                        
know about it's it's just it's                                                  
alphabetical and so you can look up                                             
maybe you're like at Herodium that one's                                        
not in the Bible but you might go I                                             
might take you to Herodium do what a                                            
fabulous place                                                                  
but here's one Hebron and make sure I                                           
got the right so it's alphabetical easy                                         
to find                                                                         
there's Hebron it's got 37 things just                                          
in a list it's just a bullet kind of                                            
list that                                                                       
tells you about heparin things like                                             
first time it's in the Bible first                                              
chronicles chapter 2 verse 42 founded                                           
seven years before xoan that was talks                                          
about the original name Sara died here                                          
and so you're reading about hebron and                                          
you're able to say hey oh that's where                                          
Sara died yeah it was taken by Joshua                                           
it was a City of Refuge I'm just picking                                        
some of these Samson carried the gates                                          
of Gaza to Hebron Abner was killed there                                        
and buried there Absalom began his                                              
revolt against David and Hebron and then                                        
some of the modern things the Jews                                              
continued to live there after ad 70 the                                         
Jews were expelled there by the                                                 
Crusaders in 1100 the Jews returned but                                         
the Jewish community was wiped out by                                           
the Arab riots of 1929 and 1936 the Jews                                        
returned after the six-day war today                                            
it's an Arab city of 83,000 and there's                                         
it talks about three things to see in                                           
Hebron and all that just by looking up                                          
one little thing and you can go through                                         
there there's mowed ìiím there's the                                            
Mount of Beatitudes Mount Carmel                                                
Tiberias even when you get into Jordan                                          
it talks about the Jordan Valley Mount                                          
Nebo mounts a year all that really good                                         



stuff I think it's it's kind of                                                 
expensive I want to say I don't have the                                        
price tag on this one I want to say it's                                        
like 41 or 42 dollars but we've got it                                          
30% off this week so that's the time to                                         
get it if you're ever going to Israel                                           
take it with you because you know you uh                                        
you go and the bus driver says oh                                               
there's geezer over there you're driving                                        
by and thinking geezer geezer geezer                                            
what's easier oh the king was killed by                                         
Joshua and geezer it's a border city                                            
event for him                                                                   
it's a Levitical city just go down so                                           
nice or study in the Bible                                                      
neither there's an old geezer I want to                                         
look up geezer see about that it's a                                            
good resource                                                                   
I hope you will check that out always                                           
again a delight to have each one of you                                         
here today and this is Tuesday we'll be                                         
back tomorrow morning 10:00 a.m.                                                
mountain time and back tomorrow night                                           
also for the Gospel of John as I'll be                                          
teaching that and will be a blessing                                            
Randy white ministries dot RG and thanks                                        
for those of you who send in your                                               
quarters we always appreciate that god                                          
bless you I better pay Corey back right                                         
you know we have a little rule in our                                           
church that any change that comes in in                                         
the offering plate always goes to Corey                                         
and Mandy that's how we support them by                                         
coins so far he's lost 667 pounds and we                                        
appreciate the work that they do                                                
god bless you all for being here it's                                           
been a blessing we'll see you soon see                                          
you tomorrow and Randy white ministries                                         
you                                                                             
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


